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CAUTION : This email originated from outside of this organization. Please exercise caution with links and

attachments.
 
Hello,
 
This is John & Kristen Sekulich.
 
We have lived in close proximity to Richmond Road and Filbert Road for the last 23 years. We have
concerns around the effects this new street will have on Filbert Road and Richmond Road. There are
no turn lanes on Filbert Road at an already dangerous intersection (if the county still mowed
shoulders it would help) which is also a large and about to get larger school bus stop. The county had

a plan to widen Filbert road like they did below 9th Ave years ago but that has never come to
fruition. At the same time that the county has allowed hundreds of homes to be built in the same
area. Traffic is horrendous on Filbert during peak times. Safety is a huge concern at the corner of

Richmond and Filbert as well as 202nd both of which will see increased traffic as a result of this
development. With the addition of up to 75 homes (conservatively 100+ additional cars making 1-2
trips per day)  that may use this new road – this problem will only get worse and the county has
done nothing to mitigate this impact.
 
Years ago (20+) I tried to work with the county to have a streetlight installed at corner of Filbert and
Richmond Roads which was denied. This is the bus stop. With the eventual change from daylight
savings and large groups of kids in the morning hours of darkness this again becomes a safety
concern.
 
Please consider and let us know plans for increased safety and traffic flow along Filbert Road and the

intersections of 202nd, Richmond Road and Royal Anne road all of which will see greatly increased
traffic.
 
We appreciate your consideration.
 
John & Kristen Sekulich
206 391 9905  
 
Sent from Mail for Windows
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